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Course Credit: Each topical module is worth 1 credit

Course Materials:  Course materials are available on-line.

Objectives:  The major intent of these courses is to integrate and expand upon topics from Psyc941 & 942.  
Activities:  How we will be spending our time reflects the three “kinds of things” I want you to be able to do with these models:  1) Recognize when to use which versions of which models, 2) how to prepare the data for statistical analysis, and 3) how to read and interpret the statistical analysis results.
Homework:  Homework assignments will be graded on a 10-point scale.  As these assignments are a focus of the course material and class meetings, you are expected to have them completed on as soon as possible.  Remember "the 15 minute rule" which states, "Whenever you can't make something work in 15 minutes of effort, find help!!" Often the problem is one of mistake or misunderstanding (yours, mine, the documentation, etc.) and additional effort will not help. The whole system works better if you don’t procrastinate.
Grades:  Your grade for this course will be based upon performance on the homework assignments.
Academic Honesty:  Students often "gang-up" on the study questions and the homework assignments.  This is encouraged, within the following guidelines.  When preparing "your share" of the study questions, don't try to write the perfect 5-minute answer.  Rather, assemble the pertinent information from your notes and the readings, organize it into meaningful subtopics or subprocedures (often information will have to be drawn from more than one day's lecture, for example), and indicate those portions of the information that are most "central".  This will allow each of you to compose your own best answer.  This process is often improved by having two persons working on each question (instead of one).  During quizzes and examinations you will not be permitted to use each others notes, books, etc.  -- bring your own.  Evidence of "sharing" during the exam will result in a failing grade for the exam and possibly for the course, and presentation of the occurrence of the incident to the Graduate Committee, etc.  When working on homework, it is a really good idea to brainstorm the issues and procedures of each question, and perhaps even to develop the necessary SPSSPC code and necessary interpretations.  However:  1) The output must result from your computer work; and 2) The written portions of homework assignments (interpretations, formal presentations of the results, etc.) must be in your (unique) own words.  You'll have an opportunity to redo the first set of homework that does not meet both of these requirements; further occurrences will be scored zero (and can not be redone).

